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PRESENT:   Mayor Ari Bernstein   
(in person)  
 
PRESENT:  Councilmembers Liz Homan, Edward O’Connell, Matthew O’Toole, Steve Sasso, 

Jim Strauch and Amy Wilczynski 
(via teleconference)  
 
ABSENT:        None 
 
ALSO PRESENT:   Borough Attorney Raymond Wiss 
(in person)  Acting Municipal Clerk Michelle Ryan 

 
A Regular Session Meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Allendale was held in the 

Municipal Building at 500 West Crescent Avenue, Allendale, NJ on September 10, 2020. However, 
due to the COVID-19 pandemic, access to the public was provided via GoToMeeting video and 
teleconferencing only, with adequate notice of same posted for public viewing. Due to issues with 
Optimum, this meeting was held with audio-only.  The meeting was called to order at 8:00p.m. by 
Mayor Bernstein who reminded the public to mute their devices so as not to distract from the 
business at hand.  Mayor Bernstein advised the public that they would have several opportunities 
at appropriate times throughout this meeting to be heard.     
 
Mayor Bernstein asked that the Acting Municipal Clerk read the open public meetings statement: 
“In compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act, the notice requirements have been satisfied. The 
meeting dates for the year are confirmed at the Annual Meeting, are posted on the public bulletin 
board in the Municipal Building, published in The Record within the first 10 days of the New Year, 
and copies are sent to The Ridgewood News and Star Ledger.” 
 
The Mayor led those present in a salute to the flag. 
 
Approval of Minutes: 

 
The minutes of the August 13th and August 27th Work and Regular Sessions were carried to the 
September 24th meeting to provide time for all members to review.       
 
Public Comment on Agenda Items Only: 
 
No public came forward to comment.  
 
Public Hearing for Advertised Ordinances: 
The Acting Municipal Clerk read into the record: 
 
The following ordinance published herewith was first read by title only on August 27, 2020 and 
posted on the bulletin board of the lobby of the municipal building and borough website. 
 
ORDINANCE 20-12 – AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND, SUPPLEMENT AND REVISE ARTICLE XI, 
SECTION 62(A) OF CHAPTER 252 OF THE CODE OF THE BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE ENTITLED 
“VEHICLES AND TRAFFIC” 
 
ORDINANCE 20-13 – AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND, SUPPLEMENT AND REVISE THE CODE OF  
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THE BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE, DEPARTMENTS, CHAPTER 26 
 
Public Comments on Ordinance 20-12 and 20-13: 
 
No one came forward 
 

Motion by Councilman Strauch, second by Councilman O’Connell, that Ordinances 20-12 and 20-
13 be passed on second and final reading and is hereby adopted and notice of same shall be 
published according to law. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilwoman Homan: aye    Councilman Sasso:   aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye    Councilman Strauch:  aye 
Councilman O’Toole: aye    Councilwoman Wilczynski: aye 
 
(See Ordinance 20-12 and 20-13 attached and made a part hereof.) 
 
Introduction of Ordinances: 

 
Motion by Councilman O’Toole that the following ordinances be introduced and passed 
on first reading and setting September 24, 2020 at 8:00 p.m. or as soon thereafter as the 
matters can be heard as the date and time and the Council Chambers of the Allendale 
Municipal Building as the place for a hearing on said ordinance. Second by Councilwoman  
Wilczynski. 
 
The Municipal Clerk read the title of the ordinance into the record: 
 
ORDINANCE 20-14 – AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND, SUPPLEMENT AND REVISE ARTICLE VII, 
APPENDIX A276-36 OF THE BYLAWS OF BOROUGH COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF 
ALLENDALE ENTITLED “SIGNING OF CHECKS” 
 

ORDINANCE 20-15 – AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND CHAPTER 53 OF THE CODE OF THE BOROUGH 
OF ALLENDALE, “OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES”, TO FIX THE SALARIES, WAGES AND 
COMPENSATION OF THE OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES OF THE BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE FOR 
THE YEAR 2020.   
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 

Councilwoman Homan: aye    Councilman Sasso:   aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye    Councilman Strauch:  aye 
Councilman O’Toole: aye    Councilwoman Wilczynski: aye 
 
(See Ordinance 20-14 and 20-15 attached and made a part hereof.) 
 
Consent Agenda: 

 
A. 20-203/Approve Bill List 
B. 20-204/Authorize 2020 – 2021 ABC Liquor License Renewals  

https://allendalenj.box.com/s/x29fj71o29rwc0txlurqq6kzrnyy5na1
https://allendalenj.box.com/s/ylczfzollmtd9k7o9hclydwac01qyugy
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C. 20-205/Approve Waiver of 2020 Red Barn Application Fees    
D. 20-206/Appoint Relief P/T Hourly Crossing Guards – Margaret Darmiento & Nicholas 

Greenthaler  
E. 20-207/Authorize Cancellation of Uncollected Grant Receivable Balances (Current Fund) 

– Community Development Block Grant 
F. 20-208/Confirm Municipal Endorsement – Community Development Block Grant 

Application – Eastern Christian Children’s Retreat 
G. 20-209/Appoint Interim Executive Assistant to the Director of Operations – John Gil 

 
Motion by Councilwoman Wilczynski, second by Councilman Sasso that the Consent Agenda be and 
is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilwoman Homan: aye    Councilman Sasso:   aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye    Councilman Strauch:  aye 
Councilman O’Toole: aye    Councilwoman Wilczynski: aye 
 
(See Resolutions 20-203 through 20-209 attached and made a part hereof.) 
 
Unfinished Business: 

 
There was no unfinished business. 
 

New Business: 
 
There was no new business. 
 
Committee Reports and Comments: 

 
The committee reports by Councilmembers O’Connell, Sasso, and a portion of Councilwoman 
Homan were provided during the Work Session. 
 
Councilwoman Homan – Water, Sewer and Public Utilities (Continuing from the Work Session)  
Councilwoman Homan gave an overview of the water service lines and provided information as to 
the responsibility for each part.  The Borough owns the main to curbbox portion and the residents 
are responsible for the curbbox to inside the house.  The Borough is continuing to gather required 
information for submission to NJDEP regarding makeup of water lines, and so far there is no 
indication of lead issues.  Councilwoman Homan reported of her initiative to increase discussions 

between Northwest Bergen County water utilities on regional water issues and she hopes to speak 
at an upcoming Northwest Bergen Mayor’s meeting on these issues as well.  She reminded the 
public to join the virtual Water Committee Meeting on September 16th and invited them to email her 
with questions.     
 
Councilwoman Wilczynski – Facilities, Parks and Recreation  
Councilwoman Wilczynski reported that work continues on 220/230 with thorough review of  
financial agreements, meetings with Hampshire and preliminary drawings.  A favorable soil report 
came back and the remediation project will start Monday.  It is the intention that Hampshire will go 

https://allendalenj.box.com/s/ysnz2esjwwy8aelaqqenwzn6m3x2k9w9
https://allendalenj.box.com/s/th0h3rbqoph7rc22ei6cz83czbf615bb
https://allendalenj.box.com/s/th0h3rbqoph7rc22ei6cz83czbf615bb
https://allendalenj.box.com/s/5s8r0karbeq5s0rv73jucmgr57rzv38e
https://allendalenj.box.com/s/5s8r0karbeq5s0rv73jucmgr57rzv38e
https://allendalenj.box.com/s/1qunmwy6in7wtpadpjm0iwvhoe8qzebe
https://allendalenj.box.com/s/1qunmwy6in7wtpadpjm0iwvhoe8qzebe
https://allendalenj.box.com/s/h053rzf3qjvngcvfbpxn8f6vk15z4w27
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before the Land Use Board on October 21st.  She reminded everyone of  the 9/11 Memorial 
Ceremony being held tomorrow night at which five of Allendale’s First Responders will be honored  
 
 
and Dr. Jeffrey Burkes who served as Chief of the Dental Identification Unit at the Medical 
Examiner’s Office in New York City at the time of the attacks will be the main speaker.  The  
 
downtown streetscape project is starting on September 14th.  Trees, sidewalk pavers and curbing 
will be removed starting by Coldwell Banker.  Ron Kistner hand-delivered notifications to the 
business owners.  She thanked the lake management and staff, Ron Kistner and the DPW especially 
Rich McDowell, Ray Frazier, Brian O’Connor and Layne Simon, and OEM who all worked together 
for another successful season at Crestwood.  A post-season meeting will be scheduled soon.  The 
playground improvement project is being finalized with renderings provided today for a new 
playground and fencing.  Finally, Councilwoman Wilczynski encouraged everyone to read the 
newsletter, which is full of great information.    
 
Councilman O’Toole – Administration, Finance and Human Resources 
Councilman O’Toole advised that the committee met with the Northern Highlands student who will 
providing assistance to staff with day-to-day operations.  He thanked Councilman Sasso and 
Councilwoman Wilczynski for spearheading this internship.  The Committee will meet next week.           
 
Councilman Strauch – Public Works  
Councilman Strauch echoed the gratitude expressed to the honored first responders.  He praised 
the DPW for their amazing work and admired their responsiveness despite a full workload.  He 
encouraged everyone to attend the 9/11 ceremony and shared that he will be attending in person.   
 
Mayor’s Report:   
    

Mayor Bernstein gave the following address to the public: 
 
With much anticipation, Governor Murphy has once again permitted indoor dining.  Restaurants 
were able to open their doors to patrons at 25% capacity starting last Friday.  We know food 
establishments have been hard hit by this pandemic, so this is welcome news.  We wish them all 
success and encourage everyone to patronize their establishments.  We also hope to continue “Dine 
Out in Allendale”.       
 
Thank you to Councilwomen Wilczynski and Homan as well as Lake Manager Tom Viscardi, the 
Crestwood team, Ron Kistner and the DPW, and OEM for another great season at the lake!  My hats 
off to everyone for their ability to look forward and see a problem through.    
 

I am pleased to announce our Borough’s Tax Assessor Angela Mattiace has been appointed to the 
New Jersey Supreme Court’s Committee on the Tax Court for its 2020-2022 term as a designee of 
the Association of the Municipal Assessors of New Jersey.  On behalf of the Governing Body, I 
congratulate Angela on this truly outstanding honor.   
 
This week marked the start of the school year for Hillside, Brookside, and Northern Highlands. 
While back to school is different this year, no matter the route your child is taking, we wish them a 
safe and successful year ahead. With the increase in vehicular and foot traffic, I want to remind 
everyone to be alert and practice traffic safety especially by obeying the speed limits.  I also want to 
welcome back our crossing guards and thank them for watching out for our children.   
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Staff Report: 

 

Mr. Wiss, Borough Attorney, reported that he has been working with Ron Kistner on personnel and 
contract matter and with the Clerk’s Office on ordinances, resolutions and OPRA’s.   
 
 
Ms. Ryan, Acting Municipal Clerk, advised that the Clerk’s Office was on a call with Bergen 
County’s elections divisions and the other towns today.  Bergen County provided some information  
and guidance regarding the upcoming General Election, which will be shared with the public in the 
coming days.  The deadline to register to vote is October 13th.   
  
Ron Kistner, Director of Operations, praised Rich McDowell, Layne Simon and Ray Frazier for their 
efforts going above and beyond to close down Crestwood for the season.  He advised of a busy few 
weeks ahead with all the projects, reported on tonight, starting.  Zuccaro Construction is starting 
the streetscape project Monday and D&L will be milling and paving on Cambridge, High, Heights 
and Pearl roadways starting next Thursday with completion within a week.  Orange and Rockland 
will be starting their underground utility project and Bergen County will be paving Hillside Avenue 
this fall.  With all these projects happening, Mr. Kistner stated he will be spending a lot of time on 
these project sites.  He concluded that Mayor-Emeritus White and Mayor Bernstein were and 
continue to be strong advocates, respectively, for much-needed repaving of Franklin Turnpike from 
the Waldwick to Ramsey border.  He is hoping that Bergen County will be considering this roadway.   
 
Public Comment on any issue: 
 
Kristen Tsarnas, 74 Heights Road, thanked Mr. Kistner for the paving of Heights Road and inquired 
if Orange and Rockland’s ongoing underground wire project would damage the new paving.  Mr. 
Kistner advised Ms. Tsarnas that it would not interfere.   
 
No other public came forward to comment. 
 
Adjournment:  
 
There being no further business to come before the Mayor and Council, on a motion by Councilman 
O’Toole, with second by Councilwoman Homan, and unanimously carried, the meeting was 
adjourned at 8:36p.m. 
 
        Respectfully submitted 
 
        Michelle Ryan 

        Acting Municipal Clerk 
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